JUDICIAL CONFERENCE POLICY NOTES

Courts should not exempt local, state or federal government agencies, members of the
media, attorneys or others not members of one of the groups listed above. Exemptions should be
granted as the exception, not the rule. A court may not use this exemption language to exempt all
users. An exemption applies only to access related to the case or purpose for which it was given.
The prohibition on transfer of information received without fee is not intended to bar a quote or
reference to information received as a result of a fee exemption in a scholarly or other similar
work.

The electronic public access fee applies to electronic court data viewed remotely from the
public records of individual cases in the court, including filed documents and the docket sheet.
Audio files of court hearings do not include naturalization ceremonies or appellate oral
arguments. Electronic court data may be viewed free at public terminals at the courthouse and
courts may provide other local court information at no cost. Examples of information that can be
provided at no cost include: local rules, court forms, news items, court calendars, opinions, and
other information — such as court hours, court location, telephone listings — determined locally to
benefit the public and the court.



